The ACLU says one way you can help Get Out the Vote is to post a picture of yourself dropping your ballot off at your city clerk's drop box. Here's me this morning at the Bloomfield Township offices, where I ran into another BUCer. Both of us had to spoil our ballots and get another!

- A Word of Advice: Don't go on Monday morning! I'm sure I saw more people there than I ever see at a polling place (although this year will probably be different).
- SPOILER alert! Don't use a Sharpie marker on your ballot. It is easier to fill in those boxes on the ballot, but the ink bleeds through to the other side, making it impossible for the voting machinery to properly scan your ballot.



It was very easy to spoil my ballot. I filled out a very short form, they took my ruined ballot, and handed me a new one—it took 5 minutes.

• **Is Your City Expanding Their Hours?** Bloomfield Township has added both Fridays before the election, and the Saturday before the election*, to assist voter. Call your city office to find out if they are adding hours.

*Bloomfield Township office is open for business, but you can't just walk into the office. If there are more than 5 or 6 people inside, you will have to wait in the lobby or outside to maintain physical distancing.

Monday thru Thursday from 7am to 5:30pm

Friday, October 23, 10am to 4pm

Friday, October 30, 10am to 5pm

Saturday, October 31, 8am to 4pm